
  The weekly newsletter from The William Alvey School. 

 

Year 1 Trip to Woodside 
 

On Tuesday and Thursday of this week our 
Year 1 children visited Woodside Wildife 
Centre. They were amazingly well behaved 
and had a super day. 
 

Headlice 
Please can you double check your child’s 
hair for headlice. The best advice is still a 
‘Nitty Gritty’ comb and hair conditioner.  
Wash and then leave conditioner in, comb 
through and then wipe comb on toilet 
paper, checking for headlice and eggs. 
Repeat every two days for a week until 
nothing is left on the toilet paper. 
 

The Scooter Show (Down) 
If you bring your scooter to school next 
Friday you can take part in the Scooter 
Showdown in the afternoon. Try out our 
specially designed track including foam 
alley and boom valley, then watch our 
experts whip and fakie.  
 

Year 6 to Lincoln Cathedral 
On Friday a group of Year 6 children visited 
Lincoln Cathedral with Mrs Risdell our 
Bishop’s Visitor. They had a very 
interesting day. 

Pi Competition 
Are you ready for our Pi Competition on 
Friday 26th May?   Come to my office at 
11.10am if you want to take part. How 
many decimal places of Pi can you 
remember?   
 

Year 4/5 Football Tournament 
Last Friday our Y4/5 football team made it 
into the finals of  the Lincoln City Schools’ 
Football Tournament. They played 
brilliantly all day and just lost out in the 
final 1-0. Most of the team were in Year 4 
so next year... 
 

E-safety Reminder 
Most mental health workers accept that the 
rise in use of social media is directly linked 
to the rise in mental health issues 
identified in children and teenagers. Social 
media sites have an age limit in order to 
ensure that young children aren’t exposed 
to the pressures that can arise from 
constant  messaging and the sharing of 
inappropriate content.  
 

Explorers Church 
Saturday June 3rd in The Parish Room at 
St Denys’ 11.00am till 1.15pm. Songs, 
games, crafts, shared meal, fun. You and 
your family are welcome. 
 

Party in the Park 
Sunday 11th June. From midday, our junior 
and senior choir are performing alongside 
the Rednose Buskers (AKA Square Root). 
 
Church Fair 
The St Denys’ Summer Fayre is taking 
place on Saturday 3rd June. 9.00am till 
1.00pm. There will be stalls, games, 
raffles. and refreshments.  

We break up on Friday  26th May and then return on Monday 5th June. 
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Year 3 Books 
If you are in Year 3 we would appreciate it 
if you could return any school reading 
books that you are not currently reading. 
Thank you. 
 
Year 5 Assembly 
Next Tuesday 23rd May at 2.30pm. 
 
Year 1 Cake Sake 
On Thursday it is the Year 1 Cake Sale. 
They have four classes in their year group 
(120 children) compared to 3 classes (90 
children) in Year 4 who currently hold the 
Cake sale lead. Could they do it? 
 
Class Photos 
Next Friday 26th May. 

 
 
 
 

Exciting learning in Y5: This term Y5 have 
been learning about life cycles, and watching 
very closely one of the most exciting 
transformations. Paige explained: In Mrs 
Reynolds’ classroom we will soon have 
butterflies. They are in there because Year 5 are 
learning about  life cycles of living things. We are 
looking at the stages of a butterfly.  When we 
first got them they were small caterpillars in a 
container - they had food to eat. Over the course 
of a week, they had grown huge and at the 
weekend there were not caterpillars there but an 
amazing surprise…They were cocoons dangling 
from the top of the container. Four dangling from 
the top of the lid and one cocoon was not sticky, 
so it fell, but it is still going to hopefully live. In 
about a week there should be butterflies in our 
classroom. 
 
Did you know? Caterpillars, while in their 

cocoons, turn to a liquid and the liquid reforms 

into a butterfly?  

 

Above: the caterpillars  feeding in the tubs. 

  

The cocoons which 

the Year 5s found 

on Monday 

morning. They are 

eagerly watching 

for the moment the 

beautiful butterflies 

emerge. 

Science Spot PTA News 
 

Cake Sales 
These are the dates for the final two cake sales: 
 
Year 1: Thursday 25th May 2017 
Reception: Tuesday 13th June 2017 
 
Movie Night 
The PTA will be holding a MOVIE NIGHT on 19

th
 

May 2017. There will be a choice of 2 films: Lego 
Batman (U) will be shown in the main hall, 
starting at 6:15pm, and Trolls (U) in the new hall, 
starting at 6:30pm. Doors will open at 6pm for 
both films. There will be a short 15 minute 
interval in both films, so they should both finish at 
8:15pm.   
 
The ticket will be used as a raffle ticket so please 
make sure you fill in your details on the ticket to 
be in with a chance of winning! 
 
There will be some refreshments available to buy 
on the night, including popcorn, crisps and 
drinks. 
 

Bring your seat (a bean bag, cushion or folding 
chair), come in your PJ’s, bring a blanket – 
whatever makes you comfy. 
 
****For safety reasons, if your child is being 
dropped off for the film please do not leave them 
until they have entered the entrance door and 
had their ticket checked off *****  

 


